November 28, 2007

W. Randy Smith

Vice Provost 

Office of Academic Affairs

200 Bricker Hall

CAMPUS

Dear Randy:

I am pleased to forward to you a proposal from the ASC CCI for a minor in Survey Research.  The minor was endorsed earlier this fall by the Interdisciplinary Subcommittee of the CCI.  Lead faculty involved in the formation of this minor were Professors Herb Weisberg of Political Science and Jerry Kosicki of the School of Communication.

The development committee for the minor was comprised of fourteen faculty representing disciplines from across the Arts and Sciences and several professional colleges, and a significant number of additional faculty provided input and attended initial planning meetings.  The minor is expected to be of interest to students from across many disciplines, including agricultural, environmental, and development economics, city and regional planning, communication, consumer sciences, economics, education, geography, human development and family science, human nutrition, marketing, environment and natural resources, political science, psychology, public health, sociology, and statistics.

As the field of Survey Research is inherently interdisciplinary, the formation of this minor benefited from the broad-based interest of faculty from a number of disciplines.  

There are two required foundations courses for the minor: Political Science/Communication 449:  Foundations in Survey Research (5 credit hours), and  Statistics 451: Basic Statistical Foundations of Survey Research (5 credit hours).  In addition, an internship or research experience (such as a 699 course) is required. The minor requires a minimum of 23 hours of course work, with the balance of elective courses coming from ASC and professional college course options.

I look forward to being of assistance during the process of CAA consideration.

Sincerely,

Ed Adelson

Associate Executive Dean

Arts and Sciences

